


provided we meet the exemption requirements.

Earlier this year the government announced that this exemption would not be extended
beyond 30 June 2025 and that they would introduce a PII insurance product for PPMs.
Whilst this may have been announced with good intentions, the proposed product is not fit
for purpose and is unacceptable to PPMs and women alike. The proposed product is a
risk-based product, and only allows PPMs to care for low-risk women. This flies in the face
of the foundational of midwifery care ie that we offer woman-centred care, not risk-based
care. Women’s so-called risk status changes from day to day, and as midwives, we
respond to a woman’s dynamic needs and collaborate with the appropriate care providers
so she has the specialist care she needs whilst remaining as her primary care provider,
and in doing so, offering the continuity of care that is so instrumental in enabling a woman
to have a positive, empowering pregnancy and birth experience, and one that almost
completely eliminates the triggering of trauma which is so prevalent in the main-stream,
fragmented care system.

I compiled statistics from PPMs from throughout Australia in order to support the ACM’s
response to the governments proposed PII product. Based on these statistics, only 15% of
our clients would meet the requirements for private midwifery care once this product
comes into effect. This will put PPMs out of business, and many are feeling extremely
distressed about the impact this will have on their livelihoods and the well-being of women.
I’ve heard of midwives already looking into other professions, and considering handing in
their registration over this. We are desperately short of midwives as it is, and we need
more of them, not less. We recognise that this situation will also lead to many women
choosing to free-brith instead of engaging with a midwife who may not be allowed to offer
them the continuity of care they desire and deserve.

I would urge you to consult with PPMs further on this topic so the product that is on offer is
fit-for-purpose and meets the needs of midwives and women alike. If you would like to
understand this further I would be happy to speak to this in more detail.
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